

Dear Friends,

On behalf of Fr. Lyons, Msgr. Yeazel, Deacon Bob, Deacon Scott, our seminarians, deacon candidate, our religious sisters, and our parish staff, I wish you a happy and blessed Easter! I hope and pray that your Easter season is filled with God's abundant blessings.

I want to thank everyone for their help and goodness in making our Lent/Easter so special at Holy Family. Thank you to our priests, deacons, seminarians, and deacon candidate. They have been most helpful in planning and preparing for the Easter celebrations. Thank you to our parish staff for all of their hard work each day to make sure things run smoothly and all bases are covered. Thank you to all of our music ministers under the direction of Rob Morey. They are beautiful people who make beautiful music for our Lord. Thank you to all of our liturgical ministers, ushers, lectors, altar servers, Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion, and sacristans, we could not do it without you. Thank you to our many volunteers like Bev Griffin, Sue Kuppel, Fran Kriese, and Jim Brown, who have helped to prepare and decorate our church and make it look spectacular. Thank you to the Knights of Columbus and the Holy Name Society for their ongoing support. Thank you to Shelly Terzolo and the Hospitality Committee and all the work they put into making these seasons extra special for us at Holy Family. Thank you to Bill and Anne Ganey and the volunteers in our outreach program. Over 100 families were given Easter food this year – praise God for your great goodness. Thank you to the Nocturnal Adoration Society for their good work in providing all night adoration. Thank you to the 300+ people that came to Stations of the Cross each week. Thank you to our school community for praying the Stations each week and keeping us in prayer. Thank you to our maintenance crew. They work hard each day to allow us to enjoy all that we have at Holy Family. God bless them for their work. Thank you to the folks at RAO Florist – they always make the church look splendid at Easter! Thank you to every single

volunteer and assistant, if I did not mention you by name, please know it was not intentional, prayers of gratitude are always being lifted up for all at Holy Family.

Lastly, thank you to all of our parishioners. You are the best! Thank you for your kindness and generosity each week. You truly make our Holy Family, "a loving family." Please know of my prayers for all of you and let's pray together for all our loved ones that have gone home to the Lord, that they will enjoy the beauty of seeing God face to face for all eternity! Alleluia!

Happy Easter and God love you for all you do for Holy Family!

With all my gratitude, Fr. Manno

TIME CHANGE:

Tuesday April 27, Mass will be at 7:30AM and **NOT** 8AM. This will give our priests time to travel to Binghamton to Malachi's ordination.



Holy Family School is accepting registration for Nursery (3 year old), Pre K (4 year old) and Kindergarten through Grade 6. New registrants will need a birth certificate, Baptismal certificate if not from Holy Family Parish, updated immunization records and \$50 registration fee.

Calling All Alumni

Please fill out the form below & return to: Holy Family School, 130 Chapel Dr., Syracuse, NY, 13219/drop in the collection basket or email your information to cluczynski@syrdiocee.org.

Name:			
Address:			
Email:			
Class Of/Ve	ears Attende	-d·	



Rosary @ 8:35AM Tuesday, Thursday & Friday Divine Mercy Chaplet ~ Everyday @ 3:00PM ~ MPR **MONDAY, APRIL 22**

6:45 AM ANN: Ralph Mastry/ Donna & Steve Jones

TUESDAY, APRIL 23

9:00 AM Georgine & Frank Maier/

Daughter - Ann

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 24 6:45 AM ANN: Jim Waters/

Helen, Theresa & Robert

THURSDAY, APRIL 25

9:00 AM Ernest & Irene Smith/Son

FRIDAY, APRIL 26

9:00 AM Mary Flanagan, Dora Thibault & Adrienne Stack/The Flanagan Family

SATURDAY, APRIL 27

7:30 AM Darwin Fesler/Ann

5:00 PM ANN: Joseph Mitchell/Maria Pia Kelly

SUNDAY, APRIL 28

DIVINE MERCY SUNDAY

7:30 AM ANN: Edward Ziemba/Friends 8:45 AM ANN: Margaret & Juan Gago/Family 10:30AM Mary Dunham/Ron & Sue Bazan

12:15 PM James Pagano, Jr./Mehran Babikian

4.00 PM Sheila Mineo/Ron & Sue Bazan

WEEKLY CONTRIBUTIONS

April 13 & 14 \$21,641.22 Last Year \$18,656.27

Your generosity to our parish is tremendous ~ Please consider making a lasting gift through: Your Will or Trust, Retirement Assets or Life Insurance

YOUNG AT HEART

APRIL 23, 9:30 AM CHURCH HALL

A GUEST SPEAKER WILL PRESENT US WITH A UNIQUE AND EXCITING OPPORTUNITY TO LEND A HELPING HAND TO OTHERS IN THE COMMUNITY WHO NEED HELP!

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Divine Mercy Chaplet – 3PM Daily

MONDAY, APRIL 22

9:30 AM John Paul II Letter to Women - #2

6:30 PM Creighton Introduction - #2

TUESDAY, APRIL 23

9:30 PM Young @ Heart – Church Hall

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 24

1:00 PM Charismatic Prayer Group – MPR

6:30 PM Timeline Bible Study – Church Hall

7:00 PM Trinity Choir Rehearsal – Music Room

7:00 PM RCIA - HFPC - #2

8:00 PM AA - Cafeteria

THURSDAY, APRIL 25

9:45 AM Timeline Bible Study - #1

5:30 PM Pray it Off – Church Hall

7:00 PM Daughters in Adoration – Chapel

8:00 PM Women's Lectio Divina - #2

FRIDAY, APRIL 26

TGIF

SATURDAY, APRIL 27

8:00 AM Ordination Bus Trip

9:00 AM Men's Prayer Group – MPR

3:30 PM Confessions - Church

SUNDAY, APRIL 28

1:30 PM Baptisms - Church

2:00 PM Blessing of Bikes - Parking Lot

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Our Blessed Mother calls and leads us into prayerful adoration of her Son, Jesus. She wants all of her children to draw closer to the side of her Son. Jesus says, "Come to Me before the Blessed Sacrament with your worries, anxieties and pain of any kind. Get to know Me better so that I can help you carry your cross." Please join our 24/7 ministry – we need more "dedicated adores." Call Tom Colabufo at 315-487-8377.

GREENBACK WINNERS

#2642 - Sharon DeMaio - \$100 #6108 - Frank Bellso - \$300 #5741 - Kelly Moen - \$1,000 BONUS

FINAL DRAWING THANK YOU TO ALL WHO PARTICIPATED!

WELCOME NEW CHRISTIANS:

Ariana Eileen Holmes child of Stephen Holmes & Marybeth Romanowicz Madeline Davenport child of Nicholas & Heather Davenport

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:

APRIL 27 & 28:

5:00 PM Richard, Peg & Katie Bailey, Bill & Anne Ganey, Valerie James, Lucille Mamorella, Tony Mitchell, Susan Weigel, Sharon Wells, Kathleen Wheeler

7:30 AM Janice Bader, Frank Bellso, Mary Ellen Byrne, Frances Kriese, Laura Suarez, Jeanne Taylor-Huss, Thomas Whiteside

8:45 AM Jim Brown, Patrick & Allison Brusa, Joseph & Margaret Cerio, Lyle & Julie Hassel, Mateusz Lata, Laura Meluni, Anne Milewski-Craner, Paul Morrell

10:30AM Lucille Adorante, Tom Brody, Jim & Mary Curry, Tom Maier, Sr. Beth Ann Dillon, Carol Pietraszek, Beth Polge, Andrew Villa, Kathy Voorhees, Karen Wheeler

12:15PM Alicia Castrello, Maria Filippi, Ron Halsey, James Pirro, Lisa Procanick, Nancy Scheutzow, Tina Vecchio

4:00 PM Erin Byrnes, Maryann Citti, Lorraine Dardani, Bridget Downey, Elizabeth & Emma Garn, Eileen Mack, Joe Ranieri, Jr., Madelyn Tibbetts, Ed & Shelly Terzolo

LECTORS - APRIL 27 & 28:

5:00 PM Kathy Kendrick, Linda Vishnesky
7:30 AM John & Teresa Brusa
8:45 AM Katie Battaglia, Joel Leite,
10:30AM Janet Gleason-Rose,
Julie Martin-Barfield
12:15PM Mary Fangio, Lisa Vignogna
4:00 PM Maurice Downey, Bill Strott

ALTAR SERVERS - APRIL 27 & 28:

5:00 PM Bridget Bailey, Liam Harty,
Spencer James
7:30AM Antonio, Roberto & Mia Scutari
8:45AM Logan Battaglia, Lauren Leite,
Gary McLane
10:30AM Christopher, Thomas, Patrick,
Stephen & Benedict Maier
12:15PM Isaiah, Justyna & Isabella Apps
4:00 PM Grace Abert, Ricky Guy,
Victoria Zappala

MUSICAL NOTES



Rob Morey – Director of Music - 315-487-1737

THIS WEEKEND:

8:00 PM Mary Kate Krawczyk, Holy Family Music Ministry, Joyce Bunce 8:45 AM Kristy Morgan, Tony Alvaro, John Spillett

10:30AM Kristy Morgan, Trinity Choir, Tony Alvaro

12:15PM Camryn Cortez, Betty Hommel, Alexa & Mackenzie Robbins

NEXT WEEKEND:

 5:00 PM Gabriella Giacovelli Gina Giufre
 8:45 AM Mikell DiGiorgio, Tony Alvaro
 10:30PM Mikell DiGiorgio, Trinity Choir, Tony Alvaro
 12:15 PM Mikell DiGiorgio, Josh Corcoran
 4:00 PM Holy Family Music Ministry

TRINITY CHOIR

Note: No rehearsal Wednesday, April 24 Next Mass: Sunday, April 28 @ 10:30AM

JOYFUL SOUND

Next Rehearsal & Mass: Saturday May 4 4:15 & 5PM





THANK YOU TEACHERS FOR ANOTHER WONDERFUL YEAR! A Teacher Appreciation celebration date will be announced soon.

FIRST RECONCILIATION CLASSES – SCHOOL CAFETERIA

First Reconciliation forms and First Communion banners were due in class on 4/1. If you have not handed in, please do so as soon as possible.

- **5/1:** First Communion Practice (See schedule for your time slot).
- **5/4:** 5PM First Communion Ceremony (arrive @ 4:15PM)
- **5/5**: 10:30AM First Communion Ceremony (arrive @ 9:45AM)
- **5/5:** 12:15PM First Communion Ceremony (arrive @ 11:30AM)



<u>Leading teens closer to Christ</u> Welcoming all students in grades 9-12, *Sundays, Mass at 4pm, Life Night 5-7 pm, Church Hall.*

LIFE TEEN SUMMER TRIP OPPORTUNITIES

July 7 – 12 – CATHOLIC HEART WORKCAMP (HARTFORD, CT.) Please sign up online and submit required essay to be considered as one of the 7 students selected. If selected, each student will need to submit a \$200 payment and additional medical and permission forms.

JULY 18-21 STEUBENVILLE YOUTH CONFERENCE – NYC TRIP - Please register online. Cost is \$300 per person, which includes bus transportation, retreat stay at both Graymoor Retreat Center and St. John's University, as well as most meals.

4/25: Emmaus Ministry Service Night – 4-7PM Meet at the Emmaus Center, 4335 S. Salina St. – Please sign up online.

4/28: Divine Mercy Sunday – Pot Luck Dinner – Please bring a dish to share.

GIFT BEARERS April 27 & 28

5:00 PM – Maria Pia Kelly 10:30 AM - Family

If you have an intention for a loved one coming up at a weekend Mass, and would like to bring up the gifts, call Esther @ 487-5466.

SPIRITUALITY OF AGING SERIES LEMOYNE COLLEGE

April 24 – 1PM – Grewen Auditorium "Hurts, Regrets and Moving On" Rev. Msgr. Robert Yeazel

May 10 - 1PM – Grewen Auditorium
"Accepting Future Blessings"
Rev. Dr. Ginny Smith

Our next session of the series of

Brick by Brick –

Building the Domestic Church

will be held on Tuesday, April 30th at 7:00PM.

Our speaker, <u>Dc. Nick Alvaro</u>, will give a short talk on "Busyness"

"the state or condition of having a great deal to do"

and how if effects our families, our faith life, and our minds! Adoration and Benediction will be included on this night of reflection and prayer. Everyone is welcome!

HOSPITALITY MINISTRY

Happy Easter from the Hospitality Ministry! Alleluia! He is Risen!

Congratulations to the recently Confirmed! We enjoyed your celebration and hope you remain close to Christ throughout your lives.

Our next **Hospitality Ministry** meeting will be **April 30** at 6:30 p.m. in the Multi-Purpose Room. If you would like to help us with the First Communion celebrations, please call Shelly at 315-403-1019. First Communion will be the weekend of May 4 and 5.



PUTTING OUR FAITH INTO ACTION THROUGH SERVICE TO OUR PARISH AND OUR COMMUNITY

WE ARE GRATEFUL, WE ARE THANKFUL AND WE ARE BLESSED!

This past weekend, we had the privilege of providing a complete Easter dinner and groceries to **110 families.** It is a huge undertaking, but oh what amazing help and support we had! We want to thank everyone who was a part of this wonderful experience, and we hope that we don't miss anyone.

We had a record number of people who came down on Friday night to pack all the food. And what is most amazing is that they had to pack in the dark! About 10 minutes after the packing began, we lost the power, with the exception of a few emergency lights. Everyone simply took out their cell phones, turned on the flashlight and kept on packing! Now that is what we call support! Jim Brown came down and advised people about the precautions that we needed to take and he stayed with us to provide an extra flashlight.

On Saturday morning, we once again, had a record number of people who came down to help with the food distribution. Thank you to Vince & Patty D'Angelo, all the EDGE kids and all the parents for coming to help. Thank you also to everyone else who gave up a Saturday morning to come and help us. You carried bags, you delivered food, you folded up tables and you greeted clients and signed them in. Then you helped clean up and put everything away.

Thank you to each and every one of you who donated food/money to the Easter program. The number of people we serve keeps going up as does the cost of food. We would not be able to provide this program without your generous support.

Thank you to our wonderful vendors, Deli Boy Meats (hams), Hudson Egg Farm(eggs), Nesci Produce (potatoes), New York Bakery (rolls). These vendors all give us a discount on the products that they provide for us.

And last, but not least, thank you to our amazing Outreach Volunteer Team who work many long hours to make sure that this program happens. They are there to plan the holiday menu, set up the time line, unpack the huge order from Central New York Food Bank (225 cases). They are there to set up the entire basement, get all the bags

numbered and on the tables, sort all the candy, pack for the folks who come on Friday, and assist with all the vendor deliveries and pick ups through out the week. They come any day, every day, until the program ends on Saturday. Dianne, Jodi, Mary, Marge Terri, Kevin, Chris, Joe, John, Jim - you are AMAZING!

Thank you to Fr. Manno, who came down on Saturday morning, donned his bunny ears, had a cup of coffee and gave us his blessing. It is always the best part of the morning!

If I missed anyone, I am sorry, but please know how grateful we are.

We wish all of you and yours, a Holy, Happy, and Healthy Easter!

Blessings, Bill & Anne

Pastoral Care News

The next Baptism Class is Tuesday, May 7th from 7 – 8:30PM. It is recommended that couples attend the baptismal class before the baby is born. To register or any question about Baptism please call Sr. Theresa at 315-488-3139.

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED!

The Holy Family School Classes of 1968, 69, & 70 are planning a reunion for October 12, 2019 and we are looking for alumni of those years! Many went south but we know there are still hearty parents and siblings still living here in Syracuse!

If you have a child, sibling, relative, or friend who attended Holy Family in one of those classes, would you please contact them and let them know about this reunion? And, if they don't mind, please send their contact to me as soon as possible! Email donna@holyfamilysyr.org or call 315-488-3139 Ext 104. Thanks so much!

Do you suffer from post-abortion regret? You are not alone. Our dedicated team will assist you and offer you a safe place to begin the healing process at our Day of Hope and Healing on April 27th. Call or email to register confidentially: 1-855-364-0076 or hopeandhealing@syrdio.org

BEREAVEMENT

Jesus Christ has promised to take our hardships and bring good from them.

PLEASE PRAY FOR

Attention Parishioners: We will print the "Please Pray For List" on a month-to-month basis. If you would like your loved one on the list, please call the parish office. You must call each month to have the name put back on the list.

Dr. Joseph Thornton, Marie Wing, Ed Campagna, Hank Smith, Howie Moore, Tatum Foster, Gabe, Allison McCauley, Nicole Canavan, Christopher Piotrowski, Helen Ann Lynch, Cathy Hubert, John Gardner, Kathy Staffa, Karen Conte, Kollin Conte, Lucille McCulley, Kenneth Wood, William "Bo" Bochicchio, Sheila Stack, John Hunter, Rosalie Boulware, Elda Carducci, William Hess, Scott Becksted, Joseph Mandolfo, Rose Marie Devine, Carolyn Sullivan, Nyk Pidhorodeckyj, Tom Corbett, Christopher Bowman, Mary Barrett LaPoint, Laura Connors, Sandy Hooser, Lois Dudley, Yvonne Cesta, Harold Heckerman, Carole Bastien, Helen Ponti, Beverly Brownell, Neil Devine, Jeremy Robbins, George & Dolores Rozzano, Brooke Teachout, Marlene Claps, Frank Cantello, Joseph Martone, Alan Wrightsman, Jennifer Connell, Kayli Morgan.

Please Note: Due to HIPPA laws, hospitals are not allowed to give names of patients to us. Please notify the parish office if you have a loved one in the hospital or nursing home who would like a visit from a priest or deacon.

Join us for an introductory session of the Creighton Model Fertility Care™ System

With Christine Reilly, FCP
Monday, April 22
7:00–8:00 pm
\$20 entry fee
Holy Family Pastoral Center

127 Chapel Drive Syracuse, NY 13219

A natural form of fertility regulation that helps couples recognize periods of fertility and infertility, and can be used to identify underlying medical issues, such as: abnormal cycles, premenstrual syndrome, and cysts.

Presented by The John Paul II Center for Women & Fertility Care Choices

For more information or to register, please visit: jpiicenterforwomen.org/events

Safe Environment Training

Holy Family will be hosting the following Safe Environment Training Sessions in the Pastoral Center: May 21 at 6 PM - Recertification

June 3 at 6 PM - Recertification

June 10 at 6 PM - Initial

Registration is online at <u>www.syracusediocese.org</u> under the Safe Environment tab. Because seating is limited registration is required.

MEMORIAL DAY ESSAY CONTEST

Holy Family Parish welcomes all 4th, 5th and 6th Grade Students to submit a short (2-3 minute) Essay on "What Memorial Day Means to Me." The winner will receive a \$100 Wal-Mart Gift Card and will read their essay at the end of the Memorial Day **5:00 p.m. Mass on Saturday May 25.** All entries should be submitted **by May 13** to the Parish Office: Attention Ellen McCauley (315-468-4233.) Please include your telephone number.

U.S. VETERANS & MILITARY PERSONNEL NEEDED

MEMORIAL DAY MASS May 25th, 5:00 p.m. Holy Family Parish needs your help to honor those who have given their all for our country. Could you please join us at the Memorial Day Mass on Saturday, May 25 at 5:00 pm? We are asking all U.S. Veterans, and current enlisted personnel, to process behind a Color Guard, in memory of their fallen comrades. Military uniform is optional. Once again this year the Central New York Gold Star Mothers and their families will be honored. The Voices of Faith led by Jack Gardner will give a musical tribute (starting at 4:40) and there will be a reception, for all, after Mass. Please contact Ellen M. McCauley (315-468-4233) by May 24th, so she can reserve the pews.

St .Joseph's Altar & Rosary Society
Living Rosary
Thursday, May 2nd @ 7PM
St. Joseph's Upper Room

All women please join us for a reflective and uplifting evening where we will create a human rosary as we begin May, the month dedicated to Mary.

Refreshments immediately following.

Holy Family Church

Our Faith-Our Family-Our Future Capital Campaign

Volume XV Saturday-Sunday April 20-21, 2019

Over \$1,825,000 Pledged

On Tuesday, April 16, the campaign office reported a new pledge total of \$1,827, 350 or 73% of our \$2,500,000 goal. These results have been generated through the generosity of approximately 500 households. Father Manno and the campaign committee wish to sincerely thank all of our donors for their commitment and sacrifice to Holy Family and we ask that the remainder of our parish family join us in our efforts. If anyone has questions about the various pledging options to the campaign, memorial naming opportunities or the transfer of securities please contact Michele in the parish office at 488-3139 or michele@holyfamilysyr.org.

Over 100 Volunteers

Thank You Campaign Volunteers!!

Over 100 volunteers have already contributed their time talent and treasure by assisting at receptions, phoning and writing to over 1,000 of their fellow parishioners and pledging their financial support. Our campaign would not be on such a positive track without the support and commitment of our volunteers.

Reminder - Please Consider Returning Your Pledge Card

Your participation is important to helping us reach our goal - we ask everyone that has not already done so, please consider returning your pledge card as soon as possible.

Our Projects

Making the necessary improvements and updates to our campus will allow us to continue the work started so many years ago. This effort will build on the foundation laid by those good and faithful parishioners, many of whom have now gone before us. These projects will benefit our entire parish family who participate in the many ministries and services we offer on a daily basis.

Build a new rectory

Install a new flat roof on the church

Install new roofs on the school and gym

Replace the school boiler

Resurface the parish parking lots

Replace sidewalks